GRADUATE TUITION BENEFIT TAX

The following is information on how the graduate tuition benefit tax is handled.
 

Graduate tuition benefits for employees are taxed as income by the government.  In order to comply with government regulations, all graduate students have taxes deducted from their benefit.

This reduction is outlined in our policy located at this site: http://www.hr.upenn.edu/policy/policies/406.asp#406.6_TAX_LIABILITY  our FAQ's on this topic are located here:  http://www.hr.upenn.edu/benefits/tuition/FAQGraduateTuitionTax.asp
and the process is also explained in further detail below.

Under current law, graduate tuition benefits for faculty and staff are subject to federal income tax, FICA (Social Security tax), Medicare tax and city wage tax to the extent that the benefits exceed $5,250 per calendar year.  This means that you can receive up to $5,250 in tuition benefits for each calendar year tax-free.  Tuition charges that exceed $5,250 in the calendar year will be taxed at the following rates for 2007:
If you live in the city, graduate tuition is taxed at 36.91%
If you live outside the city, the tax rate is 36.41%
Any applicable taxes are withheld directly from your benefit and the net amount is awarded to you as the scholarship.  In other words, Penn is covering your tuition charges per benefit rules, but is deducting the taxes for you, so that you must then pay the amount deducted for taxes back to Penn.  This is the balance you see left on your bursar account after we have applied the payment of your benefit.  You are responsible for paying your balance on your student account according to the deadlines set by Student Financial Services.
The gross tuition amount subject to taxes and the taxes withheld are reported to the IRS as a part of your earnings and will appear on your W-2.  You as the taxpayer are responsible for making any payroll withholding adjustments, if desired, and settling your tax liability at year-end filing.

We understand that the taxes can be a significant amount and urge anyone concerned about this to speak with Student Financial Services about payment options including loans and information on payment deadlines.

In some cases you may be able to recover some of the taxes paid on your behalf.  In order to determine if you are eligible, you can consult the IRS web site: www.irs.ustreas.gov/formspubs/index.html and download IRS publication #970 to see whether or not you qualify.
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